City of Hendrum
                   A Small City with Big Dreams

EMERGENCY FLOOD MEETING

 of the HENDRUM CITY COUNCIL

                                 April 7, 2011, 7:00 P.M.

Professional Building Board Room

Mayor Johannsen called an emergency flood meeting of the Hendrum City Council to order at 7:05 P.M.  Council members present were:  M. Alm, C. Johannsen, K. Kjersten, and M. Smart.  Also attending were: J. Alm, Chief Flood Financial Administrator, and N. Kjersten, Clerk-Treasurer. Absent: M. Person.

Following the call to order, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The meeting was called for the purpose of discussing the need of having the Army Corps of Engineers coming in to provide extra protection to the City of Hendrum by placing clay on Highway 106 and on the southwest corner of the levy.  Discussion took place on current water levels and crest predictions.   Discussion also took place on the possibility of having the borrow-pit in the West Acres Addition and the need to call Gopher State One Call to see if there are wires in the ground at this location and also in the Evergreen Addition.  An agreement allowing the Army Corps of Engineers to provide the City of Hendrum with extra protection was signed and paperwork completed so the City has all documentation ready to go if we need to call in the Corps to do emergency dirt work. RESOLUTION MOTIONS… The Emergency Flood Meeting recessed at 8:00 PM, and will reconvene on Saturday, April 9, 2011 at 10:00 AM at the Fire Hall.

Mayor Johannsen reconvened the emergency flood meeting at 10:15 AM on Saturday, April 9, 2011.  Council members present were:  M. Alm, C. Johannsen, K. Kjersten, M. Person, and M. Smart.  Also attending were:  Jeremy Thornton, Norman County Sheriff; Josh Holte, Environmental Services Officer; Steven Jacobson, County Commissioner; Jeanne Alm, Chief Flood Financial Administrator; J. Johnson, Maintenance Supervisor; and N. Kjersten, Clerk-Treasurer.

Josh Holte gave updates on the Wild Rice and Red Rivers.  Discussion took place on pumping and how the pumps were being shut off at night but being monitored every two hours.  Discussion also took place on how the Corps could get to Hendrum fast if we decide to do emergency dirt-work and it wouldn’t take long for them to put the clay on Highway 106, the southwest corner of the levy, and on Highway 75.  The Emergency Flood Meeting recessed at 10:55 AM, and will reconvene on Sunday, April 10, 2011.

Mayor Johannsen reconvened the emergency flood meeting at 10:00 AM on Sunday April 10, 2011.  Council members present were:  C. Johannsen, K. Kjersten; M. Person; and M. Smart.  Also present were:  Jeremy Thornton, Norman County Sheriff; Josh Holte, Environmental Services Officer; Mary Hildebrandt, FEMA; and N. Kjersten, Clerk-Treasurer.

Mayor Johannsen reported that Perley was willing to allow Hendrum to take from their borrow-pit if we only needed clay to close off Highway 75 and weren’t going to do any other emergency dirt-work so that Hendrum wouldn’t have to open up a pit for just a few loads of clay.  Discussion took place on how the pumps were ready if heavy rains occur.  M. Smart reported that the National Guard has one vehicle that can go through water, for evacuation use, and that the Coast Guard has two helicopters that can be used for rescue but there are no boats in the area.  Josh Holte gave river level and crest updates.  The Emergency Flood Meeting recessed at 12:30 PM.

Mayor Johannsen reconvened the Emergency Flood Meeting on May 9, 2011 at 7:35 PM. Council Members Present:  M. Alm, C. Johannsen, K. Kjersten, and M. Smart.  Also present:  J. Johnson, Maintenance; and N. Kjersten, Clerk-Treasurer.   Absent:  M. Person.

M. Alm stated that Josh Holte had not heard of any Emergency Declaration.  The Emergency Flood Meeting adjourned at 7:36 PM. 

The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regularly scheduled council meeting on Monday, June 13, 2011.

Respectfully submitted,

    §_Nicole Kjersten​__
   City Clerk-Treasurer

